Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch

General Meeting Minutes

December 9, 2019

Meeting was opened at 3 p.m. By President Dick Byrnes  with the Salute to the Flag.

A check for $625.00 was presented to Deputy Barr, a School Resource Officer, now in charge of the 

“shop with a cop” program with the Sheriff's Dept.

Treasurer's report:      beginning balance   November1      $5488.40
                                    donations                                              375.00

                                    debit                                                        17.33

                                    ending balance   November 31       $5846.07
Report accepted by E. Miller, seconded by C. Blaine

On Sunday, January 12 at The Homosassa Elks on Grover Cleveland there will be a gathering

of the Sugarmill Woods Crime  Watch Unit.  Cocktails at 4:30 with dinner at 5:30.  Cost is $20.00

per person. Contact your Lieutenant to reserve your spot also to request your dinner choice of beef, chicken or fish.

Political talking while in “uniform” is not allowed at any time or place. If this action takes place, you

will no longer be a member of Crime Watch.

Mel Beckelhimer and Fred Buchanan were presented with Service Award Certificates.

Get well cards were sent to members Linda Axelson and Sue Wood for a speedy recovery.

New member: Sue Okimoto as an Administrative Assistant.

Monthly stats: 179 man hours, 2307 miles driven, 94 security checks, 463 construction checks and

387 utility checks.

Crime reports: Nov. 1, drug overdose

                        Nov.  2 theft Douglas St.

                        Nov.  3 aggravated assault

                        Nov.  7 break-in WW

                        Nov. 17 theft

                        Nov. 20 theft Golfview Ct.

These crime reports can be seen on the Sheriff's web site.

Tuesday, Jan 14 is the next crime watch meeting at the Homosassa Library.

Meeting adjourned @3:50 p.m.

All so moved

Respectfully submitted by: Rosemary Kessinger, Secretary

